
  

 

September 6, 2022 
 
Mark Morley 
Turkey Canon Quarry, Inc. 
20 Boulder Crescent Street, Ste 200 
Colorado Springs, CO 80903 
 
RE:      Vollmer Pit - File No. M-1983-035, 
 Amendment Application (AM-1) 
 Change Future Land Use to Residential 
 
Dear Mark Morley: 
 
On September 6, 2022, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety concluded its completeness review 
of your 112c Construction Materials Reclamation Permit Amendment application for the Vollmer Pit, 
located in El Paso County.  Preliminary review of the information received determined that the following 
additional information must be received before the Division can consider your application complete and 
technical review can begin.  Thus, your application is incomplete for the purposes of filing as of September 
6, 2022. 

• Page 3 of Application:  Permitting and Inspection Contacts;  
• Page 8 of Application:  corporate seal (if no corporate seal, write “No Corporate Seal” on p. 8; 
• Exhibits A, B, C, D, G, H, I, J, K, M, N, O, P, Q, R and S, or referenced locations to previously 

submitted exhibits (original Application or subsequent revision number) that do not require any 
changes or updates. 

• Signed affidavit that notices (signs) at the location of the proposed mine site were posted [Rule 
1.6.2(1)(b)] 

You have sixty (60) days from September 6, 2022 to submit all necessary documents that the Division needs 
for the application to be considered filed.  If, at the end of the sixty day period, the application has not been 
determined to be complete and filed, the Division may deny the application and terminate the application file. 
 
This letter shall not be construed to mean that there are no other technical deficiencies in your application.  
The Division will review your application to determine whether it is adequate to meet the requirements of 
the Act after submittal of all required items. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me by telephone at 303-328-5229, or by email at 
tim.cazier@state.co.us. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Timothy A. Cazier, P.E. 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
ec:  Jodi Schreiber, PFM Consulting 
M-GR-01mod 
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